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From: Patty Lewis
To: Gallina, Charlene
Subject: Letter for Duffy Keys
Date: Wednesday, December 13, 2017 2:37:09 PM
Attachments: 0323_001.pdf

Hi Charlene,
 
On behalf of John Conover, please find attached letter.
 
Thank you,
Patty  
 
 
PATTY LEWIS
EXECUTIVE ASSISTANT
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From: Erin Lail
To: Gallina, Charlene
Subject: B CELLARS PERMIT APPLICATION
Date: Monday, September 11, 2017 8:24:12 AM

Dear Charlene,

We’ve had the occasion to meet once several years ago; hopefully this note finds 
you well. By way of background, I am a fifth generation Napa Valley resident tied
 to a long family history in the winey business. Following an early-on career in 
financial services based in San Franscisco, I returned to Napa Valley in 1998 to 
join my mother, who three years earlier launched Lail Vineyards following her 
own successful winery career co-founding Dominus and Merryvale. Over the 
years I have had the chance to watch B Cellars evolve and with the opening of 
their winery in Oakville, they have really come into their own.

I know Duffy Keys and his business partner, Jim Borsack and being from a wine 
family myself, it takes a tremendous commitment to be successful in what is a far 
more complicated and competitive business than when my Mom and I started Lail
 Vineyards over 20 years ago. I have respect for their wine maker, Kirk Venge 
and feel the three of them in combination are building a well regarded wine 
business. In speaking with Duffy earlier this month, he brought me up to date with
 the permit process he is working through with your help.  

Duffy explained B Cellars wants to increase current visitors from 250 to 450 per 
week and to trade away some larger group events for smaller, more intimate 
gatherings — I think the marketing events amounted to another 25+/- visitors per 
week from what is already allowed. Duffy pointed out that several years ago 
during the first permit go around, the Commissioners agreed to allow B Cellars to 
build their facilities to the size of business that they envisioned to operate but held
 back approving the 450 visitors they wanted; noting they could come back after 
some operating history and apply for an increase. He also explained that they have
 undertaken extensive reviews of potential traffic concerns by outside specialist. 
He reported to me that the traffic study findings concluded the additional visitors 
to B Cellars are not going to create a significant impact to the existing volumes on
 the Cross Road or at the east and west intersections to highway 29 and the Trail. 
Assuming all this is accurate and based on my own knowledge about the diversity
 in size, type and style of wineries in Oakville, I am in support of their 
application.

Jim and Duffy may be new comers to Napa Valley and the wine business; 
however, they each have successful track records in their previous careers. I am 
familiar with their regular direct involvement at the winery and see this as a sign 
of their commitment to the wine industry. I am pleased to say that what they have 
created in Oakville is very special.  They are a wonderful addition and they offer 
an experience that always leave guests happy which I can attest to through people 
I send there.  I also see their published wine ratings and they are respected by all 
the top wine writers. I wish them well in their endeavors and hope you and the 
Commissioners will lend them your support.
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Thank you for allowing me to come forward.  Hope you had a nice weekend.

Sincerely,

Erin Lail
Partner

Lail Vineyards






































































